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Please Check Against Delivery
Statement by H.E. Sabine Böhlke-Möller, Ambassador/Permanent Representative during the Interactive Debates on the Universal Periodic Review of Lao People’s Democratic Republic, 20 January 2015, 14h30 – 18h00

Thank you Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the delegation of Lao People’s Democratic Republic (Lao PDR) to the 21st Session of the UPR and takes note of the efforts undertaken to implement the recommendations accepted during the first review cycle and for the contributions made to the development of human rights, particularly in their region of origin. 
Namibia further commends the Lao PDR on its vision for the Lao PDR to be a state governed by the rule of law by 2020 and wishes them success with the implementation of the Master Plan on the Development of the Rule of Law adopted by the Lao Government since 2009.

Namibia recommends the following:  
1. That Lao PDR continues efforts to modernize its birth registration system, and evaluate if more steps are needed to ensure access to universal birth registration in order to ensure the rights of children to nationality is adequately protected. 
2. That Lao PDR endeavors to implement the obligations under Article 14 of the ICCPR, which comprehensively guarantees the right to a fair trial and the rights of the accused.
We wish Lao PDR all the best during their review. 
I thank you Mr. President   
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